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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY FEBRUARY 18, 2019.

1. Call to order

Vice Mayor Jordan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioners Bagley, Evans, Fooy, and Heasley. City Manager Stoddard, Attorney Soltis.
Absent:
Mayor Britigan, Commissioner Emmons, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz.
Moved by Commissioner Heasley, supported by Commissioner Fooy to excuse Mayor Britigan and Commissioner Emmons.

Motion Carried.

3.
Minutes
Regular Meeting:  Moved by Commissioner Fooy, supported by Commissioner Bagley to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of Monday, February 4th, 2019.
              Motion Carried.
Budget Work Session:  Moved by Commissioner Heasley, supported by Commissioner Evans to approve the minutes of the budget work session of Monday, February 4th, 2019.

Motion Carried.
4.
Additions or changes to the agenda

Commissioner Fooy requested an addition to Item #9A of the agenda – KATS report – Change to be “report is listed in package.”  Commissioner Fooy also requested an addition to Item #9B of the agenda – KABA report – Change to be “report is listed in package.”

Moved by Commissioner Fooy to accept the KATS and the KABA reports, supported by Commissioner Bagley.

Motion Carried.
5.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
None.
6.
Consent Agenda 
Moved by Commissioner Fooy, supported by Commissioner Heasley to receive the consent agenda items. 
Motion Carried. 
7.
Unfinished Business
None.
8.
New Business 
A.  Household Hazardous Waste Contract: Moved by Commissioner Heasley, supported by Commissioner Evans to approve the Household Hazardous Waste Contract.

Roll call vote was as follows:
Ayes:  Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioner Bagley, Commissioner Evans, Commissioner Fooy, Commissioner Heasley

Nays:  None.
Absent:  Mayor Britigan, Commissioner Emmons

Abstain:  None

Motion Carried.
B.  Prein and Newhof – Commerce Lane Project:  After a thorough presentation of the Professional Services Agreement for the Commerce Lane Road Project by Mike Schwartz from Prein and Newhof, a motion was made by Commissioner Heasley to approve the Professional Services Agreement while spreading the cost of the project out over two years.  This was supported by Commissioner Fooy.
Roll call vote was as follows:

Ayes:  Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioner Bagley, Commissioner Evans, Commissioner Fooy, Commissioner Heasley

Nays:  None.

Absent:  Mayor Britigan, Commissioner Emmons

Abstain:  None

Motion Carried.

9.
Board and Committee Reports
A. KATS (Report is listed in package.) 
B.  KABA Report (Report is listed in package.)

Moved by Commissioner Heasley, supported by Commissioner Fooy to receive the KATS and KABA reports.

Motion Carried.

10.  
Citizen Comments 

Tammy Cooper, 510 Glendale Blvd.: Indicated that there are other roads more suited to repair than Commerce Lane.  Talked about how there is state funding available to clean up the mill property and PFAS rather than trying to go through River Reach.

Mike Schwartz, 1707 Park St.:  Gave an update on the SAW grant.  Parchment is approximately one year into the grant.  The grant expires in December of 2020.  Data has been gathered on the sanitary and storm systems within the City and is being compiled now.  There will be smoke testing of the systems this summer.  The City of Parchment’s sanitary system was built in 1932, 1933 and 1934.  


Mike Conner, 1150 Parchmount Ave.:  Indicated that the PFAS problems in Oscoda and in Battle Creek are sixty to seventy times greater than the PFAS problem in Parchment.
11.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Commissioner Heasley indicated to Attorney Soltis that he would like to see updated fresh water and waste water contracts as soon as they are available. 

Commissioner Evans thanked the community for coming to the meeting.

Commissioner Fooy indicated that Don Banner, Parchment resident, is having health issues and asked for thoughts and prayers.

Vice Mayor Jordan thanked everyone for coming.
12.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
Manager Nancy Stoddard reported that State Representative Beth Griffin may be able to get funds for the water treatment plant and removal of old tanks.  She has asked for estimates.  Manager Stoddard is getting estimates.  She added that if anyone has any questions or concerns to please contact her.
13.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Bagley and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 7:49 p.m.
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